The Prime Minister, the Right Honourable Margaret Thatcher
FRS MP has informed The Queen that she does not intend to contest
the second ballot of the election for leadership of the
Conservative Party and intends to resign as Prime Minister as
soon as a new leader of the Conservative Party has been elected.

The Prime Minister will seek an Audience of The Queen later this

morning to convey her decision formally.

The Prime Minister has issued the following statement:

"Having consulted widely among colleagues, I have concluded
that the unity of the Party and the prospects of victory in
a General Election would be better served if I stood down to
enable Cabinet colleagues to enter the ballot for the
leadership. I should like to thank all those in Cabinet and

outside who have given me such dedicated support".
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